

THE BULLETIN



Harold Wood, Hill, Park Residents' Association









Cllr Martin Goode 01708 373645



Cllr Darren Wise 01708 342369



LOOKING AFTER OUR COMMUNITY March 2021

PLEASE DISTRIBUTE OUR BULLETIN FAR AND WIDE AND SIGN UP TO OUR BULLETIN MAILING LIST

Census Day – Sunday 21 March 2021 – The Office for National Statistics has announced this date as Census day. This happens around every 10 years and helps to inform Government and Local Authorities to plan and fund services for the future. This will be a digital-first census and support will be available if you cannot do it online. It is a legal requirement to complete the census otherwise you may be liable for a £1000 fine.

Budget Newsflash

The Council budget has been approved by the Council following a delay due to the pandemic and waiting for the Greater London Authority (GLA) to provide details of its precept to Council Tax Bills. The following are the key highlights:

Overall Council Tax increase for a Band D property is 5.43%. This is made up of 3% Precept for Adult and Social Care, 1.5% in relation to Havering Council Services generally and an additional 0.93% for the GLA. The GLA increase amounts to over 9.5% from last year.

Good news however is that:

- Free parking for up to 1
 hour <u>still remains</u> in <u>Harold</u>
 Wood and <u>Harold Hill</u> and
 also other on street pay and
 display shopping areas
 within the borough.
- No increase on parking charges in the boroughs car parks
- Sundays will remain free parking.
- Overall there are minimal increases across the board

Harold Wood Evening WI (Women's Institute.)

Are you a woman over 18 years old & wonder what the WI is or what it's about? Then come to our 'Find out more' chat on zoom to be held on Thursday 18th March at 7.30pm.

In normal times we meet at Harold Wood Memorial Hall, the 1st Wednesday of the month. At this time meetings are held via zoom until we can meet again in person.

Not only do we have a monthly meetings with a speaker or activities, we also have other clubs you may want to be part of once you become a member. They range from, book clubs to film club & many more. We meet for a weekly zoom coffee and walks when restrictions allow. We are even having a virtual pub night soon.

Why not contact us for more information or come join us at the 'Find out more zoom' just let us know if you would like to come via email: haroldwoodeveningwi@outlook.com so that we can send you an invite. Looking forward to meeting you soon.

St Neots - Trees Cut Down

Residents will have noticed that 2 trees were cut down on the green in St Neots. This was because these were not safe and were both dead. These will be replaced during the Councils Tree planting Season.

Trees Planted on Gooshays Green





Following on from the successful collaboration between the Independent Harold Hill Residents Association Gooshays Cllr Jan Sargent and the Harold Wood Councillors, Brian Eagling, Martin Goode and Darren Wise in helping to stop the building of new homes on Gooshays Green in 2019, we are pleased to announce that we have worked together to get new trees planted on the green. This is wonderful news for Harold Hill Residents and this initiative will help to preserve the green for future generations to come.

Thank you Havering Council for planting the new trees.

Court Ave

We have been made aware of large potholes in this road and these have been reported and repaired by the Council.





If you love
TheBodyShop
products, you can
get them delivered
straight to your
door with me.

You can also host a party or find out more about joining the team by giving me a call/text.

Unsightly Rubbish left in Residential Front Driveway.

Whilst, it is the responsibility for the property owner and/or leaseholder to arrange for the removal of any unwanted household Rubbish, broken furniture etc. We were notified of a particular case where some household rubbish had been left in the driveway of a property and was gradually being added to by a resident of the property. Amongst this very unsightly pile of Rubbish there was also an old mattress which is of particular concern as this can attract vermin.

We notified the Council, expressing our concerns and insisted that they investigate the matter. In response, Havering Council, immediately contacted the Manager of the residential property, who very quickly arranged for all the rubbish to be moved and the driveway cleaned up.

Cllrs, Eagling Goode and Wise

Clunkety Clunk

A resident in Shepherds Hill, notified us of a loose drain cover, that was situated directly outside their house. The cover was unsafe and was causing a disturbing noise day and night, every time a vehicle drove over it.

We chased up the Council, who very quickly arranged for their maintenance team to inspect the cover and make it safe.





Cllrs Goode and Wise

Look after your health

If you haven't received your bowel cancer screening test and you are between 60 and 74, or if you are over 75 and wish to have a test sent to you please contact freephone 08007076060. That number is the direct line to the NHS Bowel Screening department. They are open Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm.

Cllr. Brian Eagling

Keeping Havering Clean

We often receive a number of concerns from residents, enquiring as to where to report concerns about graffiti, dog faeces, rubbish, flytipping and animal carcasses on the carriageway.

We are always happy to report these cases for you but, please be advised that Havering council have now set up a new online enquiry page in order to speed up the council's response. All concerns and enquiries should now be raised on the council's website at

Havering.gov.uk under the keep havering clean pages

https://www.havering.gov.uk/info/20013/environmental_issues/126/keping_havering_clean/5

Alternatively, there is an phone app that can be downloaded to iphone or android called 'Love clean streets,' (the web version is **at**

www.lovecleanstreets.com).

When using the phone app it will identify where you are and has the capacity for a mobile phone picture, of the concern, to be attached to your report.

Delayed Household Waste and Green Bin Collections

Quite often residents contact us to report that their weekly collection has been missed. Lately this seems to be happening quite regularly, but we continue to discuss this issue with Havering Council. We have been informed that if for whatever reason a scheduled collection gets missed, Serco the service provider should report the details of any missed collections and enter the location, onto a missed collection action report in order for those collections to be carried out the following day.

Normally, this will happen. However, please let us know if you experience a missed collection, and we will be happy to chase this matter up with the Council for you.

Street lighting

Several residents have reported their concerns to us that some street lamp columns were not working in Church Road, Geoffrey Avenue, Queens Park Road and Station Road. We have escalated these concerns to the Council, who will arrange for these lamp columns to be inspected and repaired in due course. If you do spot a lamp column not working then please provide us with the Lamp column number and street name.

Cllr. Eagling and Cllr. Goode

Being a Councillor

Being a Councillor can be seen as giving something back to the community and trying to make a difference to the people living within it and supporting them when issues arise.

Generally our time is taken up with case work taking up issues for residents and making representations to the Council and there are far too many instances to mention in this **Bulletin**. Over the last month we have:

- Liaised with the Council and Residents on vehicle crossover issues;
- Sorted some pavement resurfacing problems;
- Reported damaged grass verges and dangerous paving slabs on pavements to the Council;
- Liaised with the Trees
 Team in respect of trees
 being cut down;
- Supported our neighbouring ward in opposing a planning application on green space.
- Supported council housing tenants on some housing issues:
- Managed to get trees planted;
- Reported properties where planning permissions have not been correctly sought through proper channels;
- Dealt with HMO issues.

Unlike National Parties whom rely on national press coverage, local parties such as ourselves have to continue promoting what we do by producing our **Bulletin** and keeping our website and Facebook page up to date as best we can.

Councillors are here to try and support and represent you on matters as best we can but we cannot guarantee that we will always get the outcomes you want but we are united to ensuring that we fight for our area and that we get the best outcomes that we can when dealing with the Council.

If you are interested in getting involved in any way and wish to find out more then please email or call us. Details at the top of the Bulletin.

MARCH 2021 UPDATE from the Men's Lunch Team at St. Peter's Church, Harold Wood.

The recent daily news seems to be just a lttle more positive. The vaccine rollout is continuing at pace with – as I write this - over 12 million doses administered. By the time you read this, it is very likely the Government's target of vaccinating all the main vulnerable groups will have been met.

Looking ahead, it is of course, still very difficult to know when resrictions will ease. Therefore St.Peter's groups

like 'Men's Lunch' and 'Good Companions' cannot make concrete plans. However, the ML team are regularly considering the latest 'rules', and we can assure you that when it is legally allowed, we will start to plan a grand re-launch! We will continue to keep everyone updated.

The Men's Lunch Team would like to thank folk for 'sticking with us' and for the positive comments received.

If you'd like to get in touch, please contact us via email: welcome.desk@stpetersharoldwood.org

or telephone: 01708 342080 and leave an answerphone message. The St. Peter's staff team are picking up messages fairly frequently.

<u>For information</u>: During this current National lockdown, St. Peter's continues to livestream a Sunday service at 10:30am on its YouTube channel: https://www.youtube.com/c/StPetersChurchHaroldWood/videos

Julian Harris, Chris Knowles and all the Men's Lunch Team.

Mon'e lunci



CORONA MOANER

Even though it wasn't in print, it was quite satisfying to finally come across a letter in the on-line Bulletin apropos of the latest of my twenty years of Bulletin articles. Hopefully, the interesting letter will encourage others to write in with their recollections of past times in the area. Incidentally, my granddad too was also a plate layer on the old Great Eastern Railway. I always imagined him in the dining car dishing out lunches and often wondered why he'd go out "Fogging" on misty nights with a Gladstone bag containing a red/green lamp and maroons, as I assumed his job was laying plates!

I need feedback from my pieces as lockdown seems to have given me writer's block, amongst other things. Not meeting people and picking up anecdotes, means I've no hook to hang my musings on. Even talking on the phone doesn't work. Most friends are in a similar position, for it seems not conversing with others dries up the imagination. Things are getting serious when I'm stuck for something to say.

With the Ingrebourne in full spate there seemed to be something to write about, but it soon subsided, as I did and all I could find interesting was conflicting facts about its source. It appears to start near Brentwood in Wikipedia, but known as Weald Brook in another article. I know it meanders 20-odd miles into the Thames at Rainham, as I often visited Murex Welding and had another customer Thames Board Mills in sight, but unreachable, , the other side of the now wide Ingrebourne river and it was a long journey back to the main road to visit both. I feel the Ingrebourne deserves a plug, not to stop it overflowing, but because it provides a lifeline during this pandemic for those of us desperate for fresh air and fresh surroundings. Just gazing at the fishes, not wearing facemasks, contentedly swimming around together gives me hope things'll get better.

Dennis Goodwin

Bulletin Mailing List

Join our **Bulletin** Mailing List If you would like to receive an online version of the **Bulletin** direct to your email address, then please go to our website at hwhpra.org.uk and subscribe to this by putting your details in. You will then receive an email asking you to confirm your subscription. Once you do this then you should receive a welcome email.

Name*	
Email*	
☐ Please accept ter	rms & conditions

Problems with your roof?

I can highly recommend the Roofing Company that advertises in our Bulletin on his integrity and competitive prices. After I had a new flat roof my neighbour asked for a quote from the company for his roof and after investigating they assured him that the roof did not need repairing or renewing at this present time.

After all the bad stories about con men this was very refreshing.

Cllr. Brian Eagling

LO Painter	WR	Y -		
10% (ote for two roor		9	
Email Mobile Home	07526 785	946	-	
www.terr	ylowrypainterde	corator.co.	uk	
	bets Tey Road er, Essex EJ	City@ Guilds Gualified	-	
Fully In	sured Assured	-	441	

We Deliver



to you when you can't get to us

McDelivery now available at:

Southend Arterial Road, Romford RM3 0BY

Straight Road, Romford RM38XR

The Brewery, Romford RM1 1AU

South Street, Romford RM1 1NX

RM187HZ

Orsett RM16 3BJ

McDelivery available within 1.5 mile radius of restauran

Download the Uber Eats or Just Eat app to order



McDellvery.







- Eight Seater
- **Fully Air Conditioned**
- Competitive Rates Always on time
- Friendly



- General Building Work
- Kitchens
- Bathrooms
- Extensions

Tel. 07961 952895

Uppercu

multi award winning salon group

5 North Street HORNCHURCH 17-19 Market Place ROMFORD 01708 441393

01708 765111

193 Manford Way CHIGWELL 020 8500 0022

phone or book online for an amazing hairdressing experience www.uppercuthairgroup.co.uk



Amanda King Dip FH MCFHP MAFHP

I offer a range of professional and expert foot care solutions to meet your needs

Nail Cutting | Corn Removal | Ingrown Toenails Thickened Nails | Athletes Foot | Diabetes foot care All conditions causing foot discomfort

07920 855 044

A friendly, efficient & professional service

LOCKSMITHS – MLA Approved

Emergency call out All locks opened, supplied & fitted UPVC door lock specialist Safes opened, supplied & fitted

Free estimates - no call out charge Tel: 01708 640699, Mobile: 07890 920 258

Lawton & Stoakes WWW.VETS.UK.NET



- Family owned & run Vets
- Established 1985
- * First opinion and Referrals
- Catering for all types of Pets
- Consultations to suit your needs
- Excellent Facilities



To make an Appointment 01708 384444

8-12 Fitzilian Avenue Harold Wood RM3 0QS



A thoughtful way to plan ahead

Save your family worry and expense with a Funeral Plan from Harold Wood Funeral Services. It's an easy, thoughtful way to plan ahead and beat rising costs.

Facebook @haroldwoodfunerals Appointments Mon-Sat 24 hour emergency service

- Affordable, fully guaranteed plans*
- Specify your wishes in advance
- Telephone/Skype meetings available
- The same care and advice as for friends

Harold Wood Funeral Home 43 Station Road RM3 OBS 01708 343286 www.hwfunerals.co.uk

FLOWERS BY TRACY

Flowers for All Occasions

www.tracyflowers.co.uk 01708 372 729

7 Grange Road, Harold Hill, Essex, RM3 7DU

Reiki Healing Therapy in Essex ChoKuReiki

Certified Relie Misser and registered in the Comptementary & Natural Health Council (CNHC).

Using REIKISS code at

Reiki therapy is a method of holistic healing using the hands to channel energy to balance your body, mind and spirit to promote healing and

Relid is for everyone and has many benefits to help you manage and support.

- Mental health (stress, anxiety, depression).
- Emotional energy blockes to promote natural balance
- Cleans body from toxins
- Improves sleep patterns (insomnia)
- Recovering faster from injuries
- IVF treatments
- Much more.

Visit the website to find out more about Reiki and claim your £15 Off for your first session or package.

www.chokureikhealing.com | contacts/chokureikhealing.com Instagram: @ChokuReiki_Healing | Mobile: 078 g682 5439 Harold Wood - Essex

haart

INVITE YOU TO ACCEPT THE OFFER OF A FREE MARKET APPRAISAL OF YOUR PROPERTY

At your convenience simply telephone our property experts at Harold Wood haart on

🛮 01708 378578







Call now to set up an appointment i or to visit our showroom









THE WAY THEY'RE MEANT TO BE

toplicating 16th Century, period, timber window designs, with modern fourness and benefits, it estatence 9 windows deliver timeless elegance for a modern low abon lifectyle. Whether you have a new build or live in a conservation area with restricted development rights, make earn you enjoy the view, the way its meant to be.

WINDOW, TECH TRADE LTD.

Curtain Track

Bay Window Experts

We make and fit Tracks, Poles, Blinds, Curtains, Awnings and Shutters. Call today for a free estimate or home visit on: 07956 874 674

info@curtaintrackfitting.co.uk www.curtaintrackfitting.co.uk

AC PLASTERING

All Plastering FREE Plaster Over Artex Coving Specialists in Re-Skimming **All Painting**

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MÓBILE: 07711-675-086



IOFESSION AL TREE SI

We serve all of Havering and throughout Essex

normed about your trees after high winds?

We offer free advice and quotations on all aspects of treev
 Services include Hedge trimming - Tree pruning and rem

- Stump grinding - Public Liability of Sm.

Kings Cuts

www.kingscutstreeservices.co.uk

Call us: 01708 578030 Mobile: 07467 94467 info@kingscutstreeservices.co.uk

B.K.C. ROOFING LTD

FAMILY BUSINESS WITH OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE Railway Infrastructure, Commercial, Domestic

Tel/Fax: 01708 340 052 Mobile: 07976 278 026

Email: Barrycassbkc@aol.com

Member of the Construction Health and Safety Group Approved contractor by Kingspan Alumasc, Bauder, Rubber Bond, Widopan

Green Roof Specialists

Felt flat roof, Single Ply, Rubber, Liquid, Green Roofs New tile roofs, slate roofs, Metal roof, lead roof UPVC Fascia, soffit and guttering All work guaranteed, fully insured.

Free estimate



Done and Dusted

Friendly, reliable and professional

Avril Potter

07592 538500

Email done-dusted42@hotmail.com

For all your Domestic Cleaning needs All work considered